

Children's Services

The School Admissions Service

Tower Hamlets Town Hall 160 Whitechapel Road London E1 1BJ

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Email: school.admissions@towerhamlets.gov.uk

Website: www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/schooladmissions

REMINDER TO APPLY FOR RECEPTION 2026

If your child was born between 1 September 2021 and 31 August 2022 you must apply for a Reception place in Primary School for September 2026 even if your child is already attending the school's Nursery.

There is no automatic right of transfer from the Nursery class to the Reception class in the same school, and attending a Nursery class does not give any priority for admission to Reception class at the same school.

You must apply online on www.eadmissions.org.uk.

Closing date for making applications is 15 January 2026.

National offer day

All parents that applied for a Reception school place by 15 January 2026 will be sent a letter via email with the outcome of their application on 16 April 2026. Parents will also be able to view the outcome of their application on the evening of 16 April by visiting the **eadmissions portal**.

Before you apply

Please visit the Tower Hamlets website to download the <u>Starting Primary School in Tower Hamlets brochure</u> which contains all the information you need on applying for your child's Reception place and how offers are made. For more information, please contact The School Admissions Service.

Yours sincerely,

Naheeda Raza Admissions Manager (Coordinated Admissions & Appeals)



Tower Hamlets Council
Town Hall
Mulberry Place
5 Clove Crescent
E14 2BG